
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

September 3, 2025 

BULLETIN #1511 

 

Re:  Commissioner Announces Mandatory Moratorium on Nonrenewals and 

Cancellations in Areas Affected By Franklin Fire 

 
California Insurance Commissioner Ricardo Lara has issued Bulletin 2025-12, imposing a 
one-year moratorium on nonrenewals or cancellations of homeowners’ insurance due to 
wildfire risk in areas affected by the Franklin Fire in Malibu. 
 
The bulletin was addressed to both admitted and nonadmitted insurers writing residential 
property insurance in California. The moratorium retroactively covers the time period 
starting June 18, 2025, the date Governor Gavin Newsom proclaimed a state of 
emergency. It covers the following 11 ZIP codes: 90263, 90265, 90272, 90290, 91301, 
91302, 91307, 91320, 91361, 91364, and 91367. 
 
If any nonrenewal or cancellation has taken place since June 18, 2025, in those ZIP 
codes, the insurer must offer to rescind any notices of nonrenewal or cancellation and to 
reinstate policies that were in place at the time Governor Newsom declared a state of 
emergency there. 
 
The California Department of Insurance (CDI) reserves the right to issue a supplemental 
bulletin covering additional ZIP codes if those ZIP codes are determined to be within or 
adjacent to a fire perimeter subject to the declared state of emergency.  
 
Any insurer or producer with questions about the commissioner’s bulletin may send an e-
mail to REBPublicInquiries@insurance.ca.gov.  

https://www.insurance.ca.gov/0250-insurers/0300-insurers/0200-bulletins/bulletin-notices-commiss-opinion/upload/Bulletin-2025-12.pdf
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